PTP Minutes – April 2014
4/15/14
President Heather Azeltine brought the meeting to order and introductions were made. 17 parents and faculty were at the meeting.
Welcome/Introductions (Heather Azeltine): Today’s meeting will be shorter due to the family fleece making activity to benefit Children’s Hospital.
Treasurer’s Report (Cinda Lohmann):

· The bolded items on the report indicate items that cleared since the last update.
· Our records indicate a balance of $30,340 after expense, but the District Financials shows that we have a balance of $33,201.
· After approved expenses that have yet to post, we have $24,660 available.
Funding Requests (Michelle Griffin):
·  MYRA & Star of the North Award books (all students) - Brook Berg: $1200
· Motion to approve: 1st – Stef Carlson, 2nd – Jen Cole
· Unanimous approval
Principal Report/Discussion Topics (Kim Grengs):  
· We’ve had two more Choose Kind Community Building Days since the last update.  The next one is April 24th, and May 22nd will be the last one for this school year (Koo Koo Kanga Roo will be performing!).
· Lego Robotics began a month ago.  The team competes in the fall.  This is the first time competing as a team.
· Math Masters for grades 4 & 5 did not get going this year, but hope to get it going next year.
· Volunteer Appreciation is April 22nd.  Lunch is from 11am-1pm, 2nd graders will be reciting poetry, and 4th & 5th graders will be singing.
· Outdoor Learning Center update:
· Work will begin on it May 3rd starting at 8am
· Jim Coles (RVES parent and owner of a landscaping business) will be planting 9 trees in the playground area so the students can use the area during the day
· Mulch will be spread; logs and boulders will also be put down
· Google Doc was sent out for sign up for help
· Cost estimate $7,320
· Parent Question: How many phases will this be?  Unsure at this point.
· May 14th Open House for new families who will be coming to RVES next year due to boundary change (6:30pm-8:00pm) - looking for students and parents to assist; expect 47 new students next year
· Cake Boss fundraiser – school received $1000 in books and made $4000, which will be going towards the Outdoor Learning Center
· Will be adding an Engineering Specialist next year, in addition to another Specialist yet to be determined
Staff Appreciation Committee Report (Heather Azeltine):

· Will be celebrated May 5th-9th 
· Baseball theme
· Activities planned:
· Breakfast mid morning
· Snack cart with popcorn, peanuts, etc.
· Massages 
· Lunch on Friday – hot dog bar
· Planning Committee will meet again on Thursday, April 17th at 10:30am
Announce Open Positions 2014/15 (Heather Azeltine):

· Open positions for 2014/15:
· Vice President
· Culver’s Coordinator – coordinate dates, take the sign to Culver’s, etc.
· Parents in Education (P.I.E.) Coordinator – any duties the teachers need (sharpening pencils, ripping out pages from workbooks, etc.)
· Pizza Man Coordinator – once per month they donate a portion of their proceeds to RVES, this position assists with determining dates
· Nominations will be at next meeting, May 20th 
Questions/Comments:

· There were no questions or additional comments.
Meeting was adjourned to complete the fleece blanket activity. Next PTP meeting will be 5/20/14. Hope to see you then!
Attachment: 
PTP Financial Recap for 2013-2014 School Year
